Good Morning!  As you can see around our parish campus, this is our 25th anniversary year at Holy Cross.  Many of you may not know that our parish began celebration of the Mass all those years ago not here, but in the Riverside Theater.  We sat in the many rows of the theater; the ushers really were ushering.  Bright lights lit the stage before Mass began.  And, when we were done, the legs of the portable altar were folded up and it was put away to be used again the next week.

We’ve come a long way since then.  Your generosity contributed to the construction of this wonderful church building, the parish center and to the expansion of our church building.   We asked for your help last year to expand the facilities at Our Lady of Guadalupe Catholic Church in Fellsmere.  Your response to date has been fantastic: we have raised $1.5 million in gifts and pledges…This is more than enough to complete Phase I of the project by doubling the size of the mission Church.  We have place four modular classrooms on site.  Now, each day, some of the least fortunate of our Catholic brothers and sisters have a brand new computer lab where they can learn new work skills…they can learn English, their new language, in a comfortable classroom…an Alcoholics Anonymous group can meet and provide support to those who struggle with the demons of addiction.

We have more to do, to be sure, to raise the money to complete the Multipurpose Center that will become the permanent home to these programs and services.


But, today, the focus is not upon how we can use the treasure over which God has made us stewards.  Instead, today, on Community Service Sunday here at Holy Cross, we focus on the other two legs of the stewardship triad: your time and your talent.


Our purpose at the Community Service Ministry is two fold.  We first try to educate the Parish about the human needs in our committee.  We then act to provide opportunities for members of the Parish to live the Gospel through active works of service.


Over the years, we have developed a number of programs and affiliations to help us meet these challenges.  


St. Francis Manor provides housing to low income seniors.  Holy cross provides volunteer's organize activities and provide food and beverage to celebrate the major holidays.  

Holy Cross Volunteers facilitate the work of the Sneaker Exchange.  This program, supported by the Education Foundation, identifies school children in need of footwear and arranges for their transportation to local shoe stores.  Our volunteers arranged to meet these children and assist them in buying what for some of them may be their first new pair of shoes ever.

We encourage and facilitate members of our parish serving as mentors to troubled youth through the Big Brothers and Big Sisters program.

This year we are working to fill critical volunteer needs with two of our service partners.
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